
 

 

 

 
 

AVON COBRA CHROME TYRES SIZE 240/50R16 
 

MANUFACTURED BETWEEN 8 April 2018 AND 1 JUNE 2019 
 

Identification: The affected Avon Cobra Chrome tyres were manufactured between 8 April 2018 and 1 June 
2019, and supplied in Australia between December 2018 and April 2019.  Each tyre is marked with a DOT 
Tyre Identification Number. 
 
To determine if your tyre is subject to this recall, please: 

 
1.   Find the DOT Tyre Identification Number which is located on the lower sidewall of the tyre. 

 
2.  The DOT sequence begins with the code AT6D 28. The last 4 digits of the DOT Tyre Identification Number 

is a date code which comprises of a 2-digit code for the week and a 2-digit code for the year of 
manufacture of the tyre. If your tyre's date code is between 1418 and 2119 your tyre is subject to this 
recall. 

For example, the following illustration shows a sample DOT Tyre Identification Number.  The DOT Tyre 
Identification Number begins with AT6D 28 and ends with a date code 1019. 
 

 
 

Defect:  The tyres may have thin innerliner gauge that under certain conditions could develop into a tyre 
failure. 

 
Hazard: If undetected, in use affected tyres may develop an innerliner degradation, resulting in an increased 
potential of tyre failure that could lead to rapid loss of inflation pressure, motorcycle control and increase the risk 
of a crash. 
 
What to do: If you have an affected tyre, please contact the dealer from which you purchased your tyres to 
arrange an inspection and a replacement of any affected tyres free of charge. Driving at high speeds should be 
avoided until the tyres have been inspected and replaced if they fall within the DOT Tyre Identification Numbers 
shown above. 

 
Contact Consumers can contact Pro Accessories Australia on 07 3277 0675 or e-mail Cooper Tire & Rubber 
Company Europe Ltd at tyrerecall@coopertire.com 

 


